TERMS OF REFERENCE
Review of the Australian Government’s Regulatory Impact Analysis Process

Context

The Australian Government’s Best Practice Regulation Handbook, which sets out its requirements for regulation impact assessment, has sought to reflect the Organisation for Economic Cooperation and Development’s (OECD) guiding principles for regulatory quality and performance.

Consistent with those principles, the Government is strongly committed to a rigorous system for assessing the regulatory impact of proposals which are likely to impose an obligation on business or the not-for-profit sector.

In response to feedback from the business community, the Government strengthened the framework supporting Regulation Impact Statements (RISs) in 2010 and committed to review those arrangements within two years.

The Review

Consistent with the Government’s commitment to rigorous regulation impact assessment, the review is to:

· assess the extent to which the Government’s Best Practice Regulation Handbook and its interpretation and administration by the Office of Best Practice Regulation (OBPR), are consistent with the OECD’s guiding principles for regulatory quality and performance, and in doing so, meet the needs of business and the not for profit sector; and

· assess extent of any barriers to the delivery by agencies of high quality regulatory impact analysis  and make recommendations aimed at improving the quality of regulatory impact analysis and compliance levels.

In considering the above, the review should advise on:

· the potential use of significant white papers or inquiry reports that canvas similar issues to those incorporated in a Regulation Impact Statement (RIS) which were based on extensive consultation with key stakeholders, to streamline RIS processes;

· the functioning of mechanisms to deal with urgent and unforeseen circumstances in the RIS arrangements, including through Prime Minister’s exemption arrangements; and
· mechanisms to better balance  the need for reasonable Government confidentiality requirements in some specific circumstances with the objective of transparent, well‑informed and evidence based decisions, including when publishing a RIS.
In considering scope to improve the Australian Government’s regulatory impact analysis arrangements, the review is to:
· consider the views of Commonwealth Ministers, agencies and representatives of business and the not-for-profit sector; and

· in particular, assess the effectiveness of new elements to the framework introduced in 2010 including:
· the limiting of options considered in a RIS (paragraph 2.25 of the Handbook refers); and

· the requirement for the OBPR to provide a one-page summary to Cabinet of the contents of a RIS that are to be considered by Cabinet (paragraph 2.28 and 2.29 of the Handbook refers).

